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Lonsdale District Beaver Scout Leaders Meeting

Wednesday 7th March 2012
7.30pm  The Borough Pub, Dalton Square
MEETING NOTES
Attendees

Sally Peters

-
Overton

Tess Barcas

-
34th Lancaster

Sarah Barcas

-
34th Lancaster

Catherine Marsh
-
District Beaver Scout Leader

Tom Burditt

-
Silverdale

Mandy Seddon
-
16th Lancaster

Welcome and apologies

We welcomed Tom to his first meeting.  Tom is the new leader at Silverdale which opened 3 weeks ago.

Apologies were received from:

Lyndsey  
- 
Forton

Kerry

-
Bolton Le Sands

Sarah

-
Halton

Lesley
-
11th Morecambe

All at 16th Morecambe

St Georges Day Parade
This years St Georges Day Parade will be held in Morecambe on Monday 23rd April starting at 6.30pm.  We will send out further information and joining instructions when these come through from Pat Griffin.
Outdoor Challenge Day – Waddecar

The team at Waddecar are organising an Outdoor Challenge day on the 14th April.  Information has been sent out by email and can also be found by clicking on this link http://www.westlancashirescouts.org.uk/downloads/view/184
To book please call the County Office at Waddecar on 01995 61336

Risk Assessments

At the December meeting it was asked that further information on risk assessments be a topic of discussion at a future meeting.  As the colony who requested this were unable to attend tonight’s meeting we have deferred this to the April meeting.
Training

The March/April training course is now full.  If you have leaders who need to do their section specific training (Modules 11 – 19) the next training course is 9th September (Broughton HQ) and 12th – 14th October (Waddecar).  Booking forms can be found at http://training.westlancashirescouts.org.uk/application-forms/
Chief Scout Bronze Awards & Sleepovers
Across the County we try to make sure that the presentation of a CSBA is a special event for the Beaver Scouts.  When you have some awards to present please could you invite Cath, Catherine or Pat to come along and be part of the presentation.
At the end of March Cath needs to pull together a report on what our Beaver Scouts have been doing over the past year for the annual County report.  Can you let Cath know how many Chief Scouts Bronze Awards have been presented over the period of 1st April 2011 to 31st March 2012.  Also details of any sleepovers you have had and numbers of beaver scouts attending.

Future meetings

We’re really keen to make sure that you all find the meetings worthwhile and useful.  So the big question is what do you want from the meetings????
It has been suggested that we have some topics/themes that we cover, maybe a refresher on some subjects and ideas of things you can do in your colonies.
Adventure Activity Day – 26th May
At the December meeting we decided to hold a fun day based around the Adventure Activity Challenge Badge.
David was booking Littledale – Cath to check this has been booked.

We are looking for 3 leaders to help organise the event.  Mandy (16th) has volunteered so far – thank you.

If anyone would like to help please can you let Cath know – if no one comes forward then you may be getting a phone call asking for help.

Census
It’s that time of year when we get the results from the Census and use it as part of our planning for the next 12 months.

The scores on the doors for Beaver Scouts within the District are:

Total Beaver Scouts in 2012  =  262   a drop of 54 over the year

(2011 = 316, 2010 = 271)

Of this 54 drop we decreased in Girls by 15

To increase the number of young people who get the chance to enjoy Beaver Scouting we don’t have to open new colonies or necessarily recruit lots more leaders – although of course this would be great!

We have 19 colonies in the District and only one colony has reported it is “full” at 24 beaver scouts.  We say “Full” because you can go above 24 as long as you have your GSL’s permission and the necessary adult coverage.

If every colony were to work towards building their numbers up over the next 12 months, with the aim to reach 24, then we would have 456 beaver scouts in the district – that means that we could let another 194 young people have the fun and adventure that we, and our beaver scouts enjoy.

We will also be looking at the waiting lists that were recorded – the main question is are all the children you reported on your waiting list of beaver scout age or are they under 5¾ years old?
Cath will be contacting you individually over the next few weeks about waiting lists and what support you may need to grow your numbers.
Nights Away Weekend 8th – 10th June
County are organising a Nights Away weekend for new leaders, or leaders with little nights away experience, to help them gain the skills needed to run nights away with their sections.

The event is open to all sections and you will be able to take a number of your beaver scouts with you for a one night sleepover.  You will learn how to run a relatively cheap nights away event by learning some basis skills and ideas.

We will send further information as soon as we receive it.

Red Rose 2014

Plans are underway for the next Red Rose International Camp at “home” during the summer of 2014.  The Camp Chairman has been appointed (Ray Hardman) and he will be pulling his operations team together.

There will probably be a fun day for Beaver Scouts during the event and there will be the opportunity for leaders to go along and join the staff team who help deliver the event.

Work at Waddecar

A large amount of work is being undertaken at Waddecar to improve the current water and waste systems.  Part of this work will involve digging up a portion of the main car park in front of Helm Lodge.

Whilst every effort will be made to avoid disruption to customers the team have asked if we will let everyone know about the work so that they are aware that parking will be restricted over the next couple of months.

Egypt 2013
Below is the flyer for leadership opportunities in the County trip to Egypt in 2013.  Please can you let all your leaders know about the trip and how to apply if they are interested.
(Document too large to download to Lonsdale website – See West Lancs site)
Development Days Newsletter
The latest Development Days Newsletter has been published and there is some great information in this edition.

(Document too large to download to Lonsdale website – See West Lancs site)

Wyre Gang Show
Wyre Gang Show is held at the Marine Hall in Fleetwood on the 12th – 14th April.  Details can be found at the link below if you are interested in taking your Beaver Scouts.
http://www.livewyregangshow.org.uk/
Project Peru – Join In Pack

The Explorer Scouts, Networkers and Leaders who are going to Peru this summer have pulled together a Join In Pack for leaders to use with their sections.  There are some great ideas for you to use with your Beaver scouts and there is a badge that can be worn on our uniform for the next 12 months.

Details of the pack are through the link below and badges can be ordered from Cath.

http://www.projectperu2012.westlancashirescouts.org.uk/?page_id=19
Around the Colonies

We then went around the colonies to see what they had been doing.  There were some great programme ideas ………..

Creating Mr Potato Heads but with fruit using a pear – great for the healthy eating badge

Torch light walk – the Beavers think it’s really amazing to be allowed to go on a walk with their torches looking for hidden cd’s

Beaver of the week – a number of colonies have a mascot (Billy) that one of the beaver scouts take home each week – one colony has a book that goes home too that the beaver (or Mum) writes in to say what the mascot has done and usually includes photographs of his adventures.  This is then read out at the next meeting.  “Remember Billy has to clean his teeth every night, is not to be fed after 10pm and has to have lots of fun”

Any Other Business

Tom asked for the Getting Started training dates.  The next course in Lonsdale is the 10th & 17th May.   Further information can be found at : http://www.lonsdalescouts.org.uk/ and clicking on “Training Dates”

Tess asked where we were with the recruitment of a new ADC Beaver Scouts.  We have identified someone who is interested and we are currently in talks with them outlining what the job entails.  We have also identified a number of leaders who are willing to work together as a District Beaver Scout Team.  Hopefully we will be able to tell you more at the April meeting if not before.

That’s all for now but as always if there is anything you need please give Cath or Catherine a shout.

Thanks

Cath Hargreaves



Catherine Marsh
Acting ADC Beaver Scouts


District Beaver Scout Leader

Next meeting -   Wednesday 18th April, 7.30pm  District HQ



� EMBED AcroExch.Document.7  ���








[image: image3.png]


_1393409534.pdf


Lonsdale 
Beaver Scouts  






